
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Recruitment to 21 Dec 

 
International 639 
 
Australia     8 
Box Hill, Melbourne 8 
Canberra 0 
 
Canada 32 
Cape Breton 1 
Halifax (NC) 31 
 
China 103 
Tian Tan (NC) 16 
Wenzhou 87 
 
Egypt 6 
Ain Shams Uni (NC) 6 
 
Hong Kong 4 
 
India 57 
AIIMS (NC) 21 
Armed For Med Coll 1 
Ludhiana, CMC 27 
Lilavati, LKMM 8 
 
Malaysia 8 
Univer Sains Mlya (NC)8 
 
New Zealand 43 
Dunedin 36 
Hawkes Bay (NC) 3 
Hutt Hospital 3 
Auckland 1 
 
Philippines           16 
 
Poland 101 
Inst Psyc & Neur (NC) 91 
Military Med Acad 9 
Hospital Sandomierz    1 
 
Republic of Ireland 4 
Dublin, Tallaght (NC) 4  
 
Romania 47 
Clin Hosp, Oradea 18 
Fogolyan Kristof Sftu 16 
Mures County (NC)  13 
 
Singapore 155 
Singapore General 155 
 
Spain 4 
Hospital La Paz (NC) 1 
Tarragona 3 
 
Sri Lanka 50 
South Colombo 10 
Univ of Kelaniya (NC) 40 
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90 Day Follow Up 
The 90 Day follow up for ENOS is carried out by Sharon Ellender for centres in UK and 
the Republic of Ireland, from the International Coordinating Centre in Nottingham.  There 
are 16 Follow Up Coordinators at the National Coordinating Centres (NCCs) around the 
world that carry out follow ups internationally.   
 
Follow up is carried out at 90 days, +/- 7 days by telephone assessment (or very 
occasionally by postal form).  A check is always made beforehand to ensure that patient is 
still living and the contact details are current.  Telephone follow-up lasts 5-15 minutes, 
dependant on who (either patient or carer) is answering the questions.  The data is then 
entered onto the ENOS website. 
 
Key issues: 
• All patient details need to be received at NCC, at least 1 month prior to follow up date. 
• Ensure that the ‘patient details form’ is complete, accurate, and updated. 
• Ensure that the patient can be contacted at day 90 by telephone. 
• Avoid randomising patients that are on holiday, non resident workers, or patients who 
cannot be contacted at day 90. 
• All SAEs need to be entered by day 90. 
 
Telephone follow ups are preferable, as we can then assess cognition, MOOD, TICs and 
MMSE, which would be omitted on the postal form.  We have occasionally carried out a 
clinic visit if necessary (more usually international centres).  We have recently had a few 
patients withdraw from the trial, which is unusual.  However, we still make contact at day 
90 to obtain what information is available. 
 
We are finding that collecting contact data is becoming more of a challenge and we urge 
all centres to try and ensure the correct contact details and several addresses (patient and 
relative where possible) are given at the time of randomisation.  Patients should not be 
randomised into the trial if they do not agree to be followed up at 90 days, as we cannot 
then obtain the primary outcome.   
 
 

 

UK Stroke Forum  
Many thanks to all Investigators that visited the ENOS 
stand and attended the  ENOS/IST-3 Investigator 
Meeting in Glasgow at UKSF.  The meeting was attended 
by many more delegates than we expected, but we were 
delighted to see so much enthusiasm and interest from 
centres.   
 
We will be sending a certificate of attendance to all 
people that signed the register in due course.  If you do 
not receive a certificate, please email 
enos@nottingham.ac.uk and we can arrange for this to 
be sent to you.   
 
Our next UK Teleconference Workshop is scheduled for 
27 January at 1pm.  

 

 



 

UK 953 
Aberdeen 72 
Antrim Area Hospital, NI 5 
Barnsley                             15 
Blackpool Victoria 32 
Borders Melrose 3 
Chesterfield Royal 16 
Countess of Chester 7 
Cumberland Infirm, Carlisle 1 
Darlington/Bishp Auckland 64 
Derby Hospitals 41 
Diana Princess, Grimsby 4 
Doncaster 17 
Edinburgh Royal 7 
Edinburgh Western 15 
Fairfield General, Bury 12 
Glasgow Royal Infirmary 12 
Harrogate District 9 
James Cook, Middlesbrgh 8 
John Radcliffe, Oxford 4 
Kings College London 4 
Leeds General Infirmary 8 
Leicester General 4 
Lincoln County 62 
Macclesfield DGH            15 
Monklands Glasgow 21 
Musgrove Park, Taunton 1 
New Cross Wolverhmptn 4 
Newark Hospital 3 
Newham General 29 
Ninewells, Dundee 1 
Northampton General 2 
Nottingham City 191 
Pilgrim Boston 42 
QMC Nottingham 23 
Rochdale Infirmary 4 
Royal Devon & Exeter 17 
Royal Hallams Sheffield 1 
Royal Lancaster 5 
Royal Liverpool 1 
Royal Preston 12 
Scarborough 6 
Scunthorpe 2 
Sherwood Forest Hospitals 7 
Solihull Hospital 1 
Southport & Ormskirk 1 
St Marys Isle of Wight 2 
Staffordshire General 1 
Stockport Stepping Hill 20 
Stobhill Glasgow 4 
Stoke-on-Trent, Royal Inf 24 
Royal London                     7 
Torbay 12 
University Hosp, Aintree    12 
University Hosp, Coventry 3 
University Hosp, Bristol 2 
Victoria Hosp Kirkcaldy Fife25 
Watford General 13 
West Cumberand Hosp.      1 
Western Infirmary, Glasgow 2 
Yeovil District Hospital 11 
York Hospital 2 
Ysbyty Gwynned, Bangor 1 
 

Grand Total: 
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1,592 
ENOS now has 129 centres in 18 countries. More centres are welcome. 

 

 

******Recently Updated Forms****** 

SAE form question, A11: 
• On the SAE form, question A11 “relationship to study drug” should be answered as if 

blind to treatment, i.e. answered the same whether randomised to GTN or no GTN.  
• Please remember to fax us your drug accountability forms in January.  

Tips of the month 

• List of SAEs, v1.2 
• Data Monitoring Committee approval, 23 Nov 09 
• MRC, Grant Award Letter, 26 April 2006 

• Musgrove Park Hospital, Taunton, Bangor Hospital UK, Solihull Hospital, 
Birmingham for recruiting their first ENOS patients. 

• Oradea, Romania, Chesterfield UK and Torbay UK for being the Highest Recruiting 
Centres in the last 90 Days. 

Congratulations to…. 

ENOS Trial Office Changes 
Lida Kaur, Data/Imaging Officer and Michael Tracy, Statistician have left the ENOS 
team for pastures new.  We would like to welcome Tanya Jones, Data/Imaging 
Administrator and Cheryl Hogg, Statistician to the ENOS team; both are due to join in 
the New Year.  Dr Tim England is also leaving the Division, so the remaining ENOS 
Trial Medics will be Dr Sandeep Ankolekar and Dr Chamila Geeganage.   
 
Some of the office telephone numbers have changed and contacts are now as follows 
(changes highlighted): 
 
+44 (0) 115 823 1770 – Main ENOS Office Tel - Yvonne Smallwood 
+44 (0) 115 823 1769 - Sandeep Ankolekar and Tanya Jones  
+44 (0) 115 823 0287 – Sally Utton and Sharon Ellender 
+44 (0) 115 823 0286 – Lynn Stokes and Cheryl Hogg  
 
 

Romania Investigator Meeting 
Our thanks go to Dr Szabolcs Szatmari and team for hosting an ENOS Investigator 
Meeting at the Sympozium de Diagnostic si tratament in AVC in Targu-Mures, 
Romania on 13 November.  This was well attended by staff from the National 
Coordinating Centre in Romania, participating sites and new sites likely to join 
ENOS.  We were also pleased to welcome Dr Daniel Bereczki from Hungary, SAE 
adjudicator for ENOS.   

 
 

Dr Szabolcs Szatmari,  
National Coordinator 
and his team, 
Romania 

Seasons Greetings to Everyone from 
the ENOS Team and Happy 2010 

 

The ENOS Trial Office in Nottingham will have minimal staff 
cover on 24, 29, 30 and 31 December and will be closed on 25, 
28 Dec and 1 January.  The ENOS trial will be fully operational 

during this holiday period.  If you experience a problem with 
randomising, please call the ENOS emergency numbers on the 

ENOS Trial Office Contact Sheet. 


